

St Mary's Church in Wales Primary School Intermediate Road, Brynmawr. NP23 4SF

Telephone 01495 310525

Email: <u>stmarysciw.primary@blaenau-gwent.gov.uk</u>
Website: <u>https://www.stmarysciw.co.uk/</u>
Twitter: @StMarysCIW

Dear Parents / Carers.

As I am sure you are aware, from today (Tuesday 22^{nd} September) at 6pm, there is a local lockdown.

From tomorrow, all adults, and children over the age of 11, that are dropping off / collecting children must wear a face mask or face covering.

To protect our school community please can I ask that:

- You continue to use the one way system to enter and exit the school
- Maintain social distancing of 2 meters from ALL others, who are not in your family household

Reminder information:

Under <u>no</u> circumstances should children attend school if they:

- feel unwell with any of the identified COVID-19 symptoms. They should remain at home and self-isolate and arrange a COVID-19 test
- have tested positive for COVID-19
- live in a household with someone who has symptoms of, or has tested positive for COVID-19

If you have been in contact with a positive test case: please notify the school immediately

A contact is someone who has had close contact during this period, specifically:

within one metre of the person who has tested positive and has been coughed on,

We will process your data in accordance with Protection law. For more information and access to a privacy notice outlining how the School handles your personal data, please go to the Data Protection section of the School's <u>website</u>

- had a face-to-face conversation,
- had skin-to-skin physical contact, or been in other forms of contact within one metre for one minute or longer
- within two metres of the person testing positive for more than 15 minutes
- having travelled in a vehicle with the person who has tested positive.

We will get through this challenging time if we work together to keep our school community safe and heathy.

Your co-operation, as always is much appreciated.

Take care and stay safe.

Mrs P Willis

Acting Head Teacher